Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Monday July 15th.2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mr.B.Coe
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   
Mr.S.Fidler    
Apologies:  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.S.Cutts
Public Participation None
a) Police Report the website indicated that there had been two crimes recorded in May.

b) Council and District Council Reports Mrs.Holland said that the draft of the Greater Norwich Local Plan should be out for consultation in September. Waste disposal was under review with an aim to increase the food waste recycling. Mr.Roper confirmed that the NDR west link route had been approved and that new white lines and sign repairs on the NDR should be completed by the end of July. Plans for land adjacent to the NDR should be available in the autumn.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Mr.Fidler had reported that the engine testing facility was now operational. Norwich City C. and NCC were selling their remaining shares. Flybe were stopping some holiday routes after October and another carrier was being sourced.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:





Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the June meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that the “dogs on a lead” sign for Newton Park had been ordered and it would be fixed by Soanes signs. The PCC would consider the West Lane cemetery hedge at their next meeting.
5. Planning No applications
6. Bus Stop on A140 The Clerk was asked to discuss with Highways the potential for a stop near the Manor Road junction. Residents are asked to make their views known on this and the cessation of Sunday services direct to Sanders Coaches at sales@sanderscoaches.com
7. Allotments  Following a report from the Clerk and inspections from some members it was resolved to give notice to three tenants for overgrown plots and no response to the Council’s correspondence. Overgrown plots would be strimmed and sprayed. Mr.Cushing would look at the potential for an additional standpipe at Coltishall Lane.

8. Churchyard Wall Mr.Wilks reported on the need for re-pointing and the ivy spread at the back of the wall. The Clerk would obtain costs for remedial work.

9. Swan Green The sourcing of soil for infill of dips was deferred until September.

10. Blind Lane Cemetery The design of a memorial submitted by a resident was approved. The members voted unanimously that the scale of charges adopted by the Council should apply in all cases.
11. Age UK A request for financial assistance did not find support

12. Correspondence Following a complaint from a resident, the standard of cutting and strimming in Newton Park  would be monitored.
13. Accounts passed for payment








E-On


Street light electricity (inc.VAT)

£219.07
J.Graves

Salary
(inc.PAYE)



£536.80

T.T.Jones

Electrical Maintenance (inc.VAT)

£642.17
Norse


Newton Park Cutting (inc. VAT)

£546.71
14.  Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk would try and make contact with the GNLP team to get an early feel for plans for land adjacent to the NDR. David Fortescue would be thanked for his long service to the Parish Council. Overhanging vegetation was reported in West Lane and Church Street. BDC would be chased to remove an abandoned car in Waterloo Road.
15. Next Meeting  September 16th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

